Mrs Karen Hall
E.L.M.C Community Fund
Hewlett Court
Newcombe Road
Holcombe Brook
Ramsbottom
BURY
BL0 9XJ

30/07/14

Dear Karen,

Re: Donation of £454.80 to Belthorn Village committee to purchase a mower.

I am writing to you and the ELMC community fund in order to thank you for your very kind donation of £454.80. We have purchased the mower with the money and work will soon recommence on the grass areas of the village which have become overgrown.

The mower was formally presented to the committee on Monday 28th July by East Lancashire Freemasons and was very gratefully received. At present the graveyard and verges in the village have become very overgrown due to our old mower not being up to the job. The new one will prove a real benefit for the village and enable us to keep areas of the village open for the enjoyment of all. This would not have been possible without your kind help.

Once more, on behalf of the village committee and residents we thank you for your kind donation.

Yours sincerely

Andy Bain

Belthorn Village Committee

5 Rydal Mount, BELTHORN, Lancs. BB12PP

17-